UNIVERSITY OF ARIZONA TUCSON OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

February 12, 1918

Dr. A. E. Douglass,

Campus

Dear Dr. Douglass:

Your recommendations to the Board of Regents in form of a letter addressed to me were taken up at the meeting of the Board yesterday and fully discussed.

After careful consideration in the light of your recommendations, it was moved and unanimously carried that your resignation as Dean of the College of Letters, Arts and Sciences, be accepted with expressions of appreciation for your valuable services and with the request that you continue as Acting Dean, discharging the duties of the Deanship until such time as your successor is appointed.

It was further moved and unanimously carried that you be asked to remain in the present position of Professor of Physics and Astronomy and that you be appointed, in addition, to the position of Director of the Steward Observatory, your appointment to take effect February 15, 1918.

In connection with the rearrangement of your work the Board authorized me to engage a student assistant in the Department of Physics at a rate of \$20 per month, appointment to take effect as of February 1, 1918, and to engage for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1919, an instructor in Physics.

The Board further expressed itself as favorable to your attendance upon scientific meetings, each case of out-of-state travel to be handled by requisition in the usual way.

With kind personal regards, I am

Faithfully yours,

President.

R.B. von Kleinsmid